# Alexandria Selectmen's Meeting Agenda June 29, 2021

- ❖ Members Present: George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler
- The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- ❖ The minutes for June 15, 2021 were approved

#### ❖ Items Reviewed & Signed

- Cemetery Deed: Rhoads Lot 37 Plot A and Lot 38 Plot E to Michael Flanders, Sr.
- Release of Liability for Construction on Private/Class VI Road: Map 414 Lot 156 Petipas
- ➤ PA-29 Property Tax Credit/Exemption Application: Map 406 Lot 83 Stites
- PA-28 Inventory Form Notice to DRA
- > Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: Map 410 Lot 21 off Washburn Road (Forever Forestlands LLC)

### Appointment

➤ David Carroll, Naturalist and Joshua Megyesy, a biologist with NH Fish & Game were present via conference call to discuss conservation efforts for Barrett Park on Bog Road. During a visit to Barrett Park, they saw evidence of a few different native turtle species nesting throughout the park area. The Conservation Commission will work on a plan to conserve the habitat and will present the plan to Selectmen.

## Department Heads/Committees

- Jennifer Tuthill, Conservation Commission
  - Mrs. Tuthill presented a letter from Rosie Homer requesting an appointment as alternate on the Conservation Commission; the Selectmen approved the request.
  - There was discussion regarding problems the Conservation Commission has been having with the town forest sign being repeatedly stolen from the intersection of Hutchins Hill Road and Mount Cardigan Road. Mrs. Tuthill inquired as to whether the town could purchase a metal sign, similar to the metal street signs, and have it placed on the street sign post; the Selectmen authorized the purchase of the sign.

#### Business

- The Selectmen announced that the Cemetery Trustees and employees will be hosting an information session on cleaning and maintenance of old stones on July 14, 2021 at 3 pm at Rhoades Cemetery.
- ➤ The Selectmen discussed the request to place a HELPSY textile/clothing collection bin at the Transfer Station. The Selectmen authorized the placement of the bin so long as the bin is picked up during normal business hours.
- > The Selectmen reviewed a complaint received regarding speeding cars on Washburn Road, Town Pound Road, North Road; the complaint will be forwarded to the Police Department.
- Mr. Tuthill explained the availability of funds through the American Rescue Plan Act for specific types of infrastructure projects that would include broadband expansion projects. Mr. Tuthill has been in contact with Bristol regarding their current broadband expansion projects. The Town will also be reaching out to NH Electric Coop. and Atlantic Broadband regarding potential expansion of broadband offerings in town that may be higher speed and lower cost. The Selectmen are requesting anyone in town with broadband or telecom expertise that may be interested in working on the project to contact the Selectmen's Office.

Meeting adjourned at 6:54 pm.

Respectfully submitted. Jennifer Dostie. Administrative Assistant